
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 29th September 

Key Dates 

Friday 29th September - 

Monday 2nd October 
MFL trip to Paris 

Monday 2nd October Trip: Animal Care visit to Monarch Farm (Group A) - 11am-3pm 

Wednesday 4th October Open Evening for Year 6 pupils & Families (6pm onwards) 

Thursday 5th October Staff Training Day - School closed for all pupils 

Friday 6th October Pupil flu vaccinations (all years) 

Monday 9th October Trip: Animal Care visit to Monarch Farm (Group C) - 11am-3pm 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Reporting your Child’s Absence from School: 

If your child is unwell and unable to attend school you have a legal requirement to inform the 

school on each day of absence. If you are reporting your child’s absence from school today, 

please can you email cam-absence@cambournevc.org by 8:30am every day of the absence 

and leave a message clearly stating the reason for absence and the child’s full name and tutor 

group.  If you fail to inform the school, we are legally required to make contact with you, to en-

sure the child’s safety. Even if they have been absence on the previous day we cannot assume 

they are still at home poorly. 

Appointments: 

If your child misses registration for a medical or dental appointment, this is counted as an au-

thorised absence. Please give advance notice, ideally 2 school days, by cam-

absence@cambournevc.org with the dates and times the pupil is expected to be out of school 

and preferably with a copy of the appointment card/notification so that the absence can be 

authorised. As much as possible, pupils should be in school prior to/ after the appointment 

and out of school for as little time as possible.   

Prior notification ensures the Year team and Reception staff are aware of your child arriving 

late / leaving early and the necessary arrangements can be put in place. If your child needs 

to leave early for an appointment, they should inform their teacher that they need to be ex-

cused early and make their own way down to Reception. The Reception staff will try to help 

locate children for appointments, but we do not always have someone available to do a col-

lection from lessons.  

Planned Absence Request: 

If you plan to take your child out of school for any other reason, a Planned Absence Request 

Form must be completed and returned to the school 10 days prior to the absence for authorisa-

tion. Please email any completed forms to cam-absence@cambournevc.org or hand into our re-

ception. The form can be found on our website, or is available from our reception.   

Please note that due to Changes to Section 444 of The Education Act 1996 brought into effect in 

September 2013, the Principal cannot authorise any term time leave unless there are exception-

al circumstances.   

All pupils leaving early for appointments need to be collected by a parent to sign 

them out through our main Reception. 

mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-absence@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence


The Cam Academy Trust Recruitment Roadshow! 

The Trust is holding a recruitment roadshow next month at four schools in the Trust – 
including at Cambourne Village College on Wednesday 11th October.  

Scan the QR code below or check out: Vacancies - The Cam Academy Trust (catrust.co.uk)  

Current Vacancies at Cambourne Village College: 

Events Technician - Closing date 2nd October 2023 

Duty Event Manager - Closing date 2nd October 

2023 

Design Technology/Food Technician - closing date 

6th October 2023 

For more information and how to apply, please visit our website here:  

https://www.catrust.co.uk/key-information/vacancies
https://www.catrust.co.uk/key-information/vacancies
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies




Guidance surrounding Child Employment 

All young people under the ‘compulsory school age’ and 

looking for a part-time job will need to apply for a work 

permit from Cambridgeshire County Council (The law 

states that a child is of compulsory school age up to the last Friday in June in the academic year 

in which they turn 16). This has to be signed off by parents/carers, employers and the school. 

There are restrictions on what hours a young person can work, dependant on their age: 

Hours Children Are Allowed To Work  

• a maximum of 12 hours in any week during term time  

• only between 7am and 7pm  

• only 2 hours in a school day  

• only 1 hour before school 

 • only 2 hours on a Sunday 

 • they must have 2 consecutive weeks free from work during the year 

 • they must have a rest break of 1 hour for every 4 hours worked  

At 13 and 14 years  

Saturdays  

• 5 hours between 7am and 7pm.  

School Holidays • Maximum of 5 hours a day • Maximum of 25 hours a week. 

 At 15 and 16 years  

Saturdays 

 • 8 hours between 7am and 7pm.  

School Holidays • Maximum of 8 hours a day • Maximum of 35 hours a week 

Link to Cambridgeshire County Council information: https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/
residents/children-and-families/schools-learning/education-your-rights-and-responsibilities/
children-in-work-entertainment-and-chaperones  

Children in work / employment: A reminder for parents and 

carers 

Death of a former student 

We have been extremely saddened this week to hear of the death of a former student. This 

news may affect current students and we are keen to support them. 

The schools Safeguarding Team are available to offer emotional support and practical guid-
ance to all students. There is the option for counselling to be provided in school to students 
as well. They can be contacted directly via cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  
 
If you or your child feel that they may need some support, or if you have concerns about 
how this news is affecting someone else, please contact the Safeguarding Team as soon as 
possible. 

https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/schools-learning/education-your-rights-and-responsibilities/children-in-work-entertainment-and-chaperones
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/schools-learning/education-your-rights-and-responsibilities/children-in-work-entertainment-and-chaperones
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/schools-learning/education-your-rights-and-responsibilities/children-in-work-entertainment-and-chaperones
mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org


COVID-19 symptoms can include: 

• a high temperature or shivering (chills) – a high temperature means you feel hot to touch 

on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature) 

• a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more 

coughing episodes in 24 hours 

• a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste 

• shortness of breath 

• feeling tired or exhausted 

• an aching body 

• a headache 

• a sore throat 

• a blocked or runny nose 

• loss of appetite 

• diarrhoea 

• feeling sick or being sick 

 

Try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if you or your child have symp-

toms and either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to work, school, childcare, or do your normal activities 

You can go back to your normal activities when you feel better or do not have a high tempera-

ture. 

If your child has mild symptoms such as a runny nose, sore throat or mild cough, and 

they feel well enough, they can go to school or childcare. 

What to do if you have tested positive 

You are no longer required to do a COVID-19 rapid lateral flow test if you have symptoms. 

But if you or your child have tested positive for COVID-19: 

• try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 3 days after the day the test was 

taken if you or your child are under 18 years old – children and young people tend to be 

infectious to other people for less time than adults 

• try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 5 days after the day you took 

your test if you are 18 years old or over 

• avoid meeting people who are more likely to get seriously ill from viruses, such as people 

with a weakened immune system, for 10 days after the day you took your test 

COVID-19 symptoms and what 

to do - a reminder.  



Free Bike Repair/Maintenance: Cambourne Soul Youth Centre - 3rd October 

4pm-7pm.  BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL– click on the image below 

Please note: The mechanics can fit new parts, but the parts need paying for by the bike owner. 

The labour costs and service are already paid for by partnership funding. But we do want to en-

courage anyone who wouldn’t otherwise be able to afford this service, to use this session – the 

mechanics will do the best they can with what’s available for each individual and can improve the 

bike’s safety with or without extra finances.  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/dr-bike-repair-session-cambourne-soul-youth-centre-3rd-october-2023-tickets-719364116437


Music Clubs 

All our music clubs are going to be starting up again next week – so if you child plays an instru-
ment, or enjoys singing, then please encourage them to come along. 

The following clubs will be running this term. 

• Monday 3 – 4pm: CamVC Band – All instrumentalists welcome (Years 7 – 11) 

• Tuesday 3- 4pm: Junior Singers (Years 7 – 9) – Christmas mini-production tba 

• Tuesday 3 – 4pm: Rock Bands (Years 9 – 11)  

• Thursday 3 – 5pm: School Production (Years 7 – 11) 

• Friday 3 – 4pm: Senior Choir (Years 9 – 11) 

 

Pupils are very welcome to come along and try any club they are interested in joining. 

 

Instrumental & Singing Lessons 

These will be starting next week, and everyone signed up for lessons will receive an email con-
firming the day and time of their first lesson. 

If your child is interested in doing Instrumental or Singing lessons, there are still many places 
available. You can sign them up for lessons using the online form, found here: 

Instrument lessons - Cambourne Village College (cambournevc.org) 

 

Headphones for KS3 Music lessons (all pupils) 

We have enjoyed welcoming Year 7s, and welcoming back Year 8s & 9s to the Music Block this 
week. As part of their weekly music lessons, they will be continuing to develop their keyboard 
skills. 

To enable pupils to do this with a minimum of distraction we ask all pupils to bring with them to 
lessons a pair of headphones of earphones that they can use with the keyboards.  

We have reminded pupils of this expectation this week in lessons. 

These headphones / earphones can be bought for as little £2-£3 from local shops like Morrisons, 
Home Bargains, or online from places like Amazon. We do not expect (and would strongly dis-
courage) pupils from bringing expensive or bulky headphones with them. 

We would expect that it might take pupils between 1 – 2 weeks to source some earphones / 
headphones, but after that it would be useful if they were ready to use the in lessons. If for any 
reason it is not possible for your child to bring some earphones to the lesson, please email (or 
ask them to email) their class teacher. In cases of financial constraints we will be able to provide 
headphones for pupils to borrow, if arranged in advance. 

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/Instrument-lessons.php




Students have access to a Teams channel of articles that school staff have chosen as being 

particularly interesting. 

If your child is looking for something to read, there is a continually-updated selection – they’ll fit 

nicely into the reading time each day, and offer something current to learn more about. 

Find it here: Recommended Articles 

 

Letters to the lost  
by Brigid Kemmerer 
Juliet Young always writes letters to her mother. Even 
after her mother's death, she leaves letters at her 
grave. It's the only way Juliet can cope. 
Declan Murphy isn't the sort of guy you mess with. But 
in the midst of his court-ordered community service at 
the local cemetery, he's also running from the demons 
of his past. When Declan reads a haunting letter left 
beside a grave, he can't resist writing back. Soon, he's 
opening up to a perfect stranger, and their connection 
is immediate. 
But neither Declan nor Juliet knows that they're not 
actually strangers. When life at school interferes with 
their secret life of letters, sparks will fly as Juliet and 
Declan discover truths that might tear them apart. 
(Available from the School Library and SORA – 
Year 9+) 

 

 
Amazing activists who are chang-

ing our world 
by by Rebecca Schiller and illiustrated by So-

phie Beer 
Fascinating facts about each activist's life and times 

are accompanied by bright and accessible illustrations. 

Learn about incredible people who, through their brave 

actions, have changed the world for the better. Posi-

tive, uplifting and packed full of information, no one is 

too small to make a difference. Includes: Martin Luther 

King Junior; Malala Yousafzai; Emmanuel Ofosu, Gre-

ta Thunberg and many others.  (Available from the 

School Library)  

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fchannel%2F19%3Ae5e44fea62dc4322a8a4b8af130d4c97%40thread.tacv2%2FRecommended%2520Articles%3FgroupId%3D76853b8d-00fe-441c-86e3-8385f7d2a1b7%26tenantId%3D7eeaedd6-bf37-4015-8fe9-19fbc2c02d5


We have a number of good quality second hand uniforms available for pur-

chase at a discounted rate. Please complete the form: Second-Hand Uniform 

Request and enter details of uniform items needed.    

Our Reception is open every weeknight evening in term time between 6pm and 

8pm so  there is an opportunity to organise a visit to the school to ‘see before 

you buy’ at hours to suit you.    Please email our evening receptionist Nikki 

Johnston to organise a time slot:  

NJohnston@cambournevc.org 

 Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform 

at any time should contact their Year team (details 

below), in complete confidence, so that a way for-

ward can be found. 

Year 7 - Abby Sterling-Clarke  cam-

year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 - Sam Tomlinson cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 - Lorraine Lye  cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 - Lou Boyd  cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Year 11 - Mel Stanford cam-year11@cambournevc.org  

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found 

on the school website. 

If your child has lost an item of uniform, please ask them to 

check with their Year team office in the first instance, or 

please email thecollege@cambournevc.org so that we 

can arrange for your child to check our unnamed items. 

  

If your child needs a coat/jacket and would like to look 

through our unnamed items to find something suitable for 

them, please ask them to go to their Year team office or 

email the College. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
mailto:NJohnston@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year11@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


Safeguarding 

 

 At Cambourne Village College we work 
hard to make sure that we build up posi-
tive relationships with the pupils in our 
care and we hope that we can support 
families in safeguarding your children.  

  

What is safeguarding?  

• Protecting children 

• Preventing harm to a child 

This includes a variety of different aspects. We are here to help your child make good 
choices but also support them if they make a mistake.  

We work with individual students, their families and external agencies.  

  

What do we do at CamVC to safeguard your child?  

• Staff are vigilant – staff are very good at noticing small changes and listening to the 
concerns of those in our care.  Tutors are well placed in this process, however all staff 
play an active role in this. 

• Designated Team – we have a specific team of people working each day to address 
concerns raised by staff, pupils, parents and external agencies.  This team works to make 
sure concerns are addressed and the appropriate support is advised 

• Pupil Voice - we encourage pupils to speak to us or raise their concerns via the 
‘Report a Concern’ button on their iPad 

  

How can we help you?  

If you have any concerns about your child or you would like any support, please contact 
us via cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org


TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving 

work. Below are some resources to help you support your children 

with these services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials 

around keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Abby Stirling-Clarke 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Sam Tomlinson 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Lorraine Lye 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Lou Boyd 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

 

Students IT Support 
If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 

any issues with their iPads, please email cam-
support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
http://www.cambournevc.org/
http://www.cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org

